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Services this week 

9am—Praise and worship service with  
            teaching, prayer and communion 
 
11am—Café-style service 
 
 
Wed:   9.30am—Communion service                              
                               followed by morning tea 
 
                                  

All Welcome 

the UK hold a covenant service in which 
they pray this very powerful prayer: 

I am yours. 
Put me to what you will, 
rank me with whom you will; 
put me to doing, 
put me to suffering; 
let me be employed for you, 
or laid aside for you, 
exalted for you, 
or brought low for you; 
let me be full, 
let me be empty, 
let me have all things, 
let me have nothing: 
I freely and wholeheartedly yield all things 
to your pleasure and disposal. 
And now, glorious and blessed God, 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit, 
you are mine and I am yours. So be it. 
And the covenant now made on earth, let 

Message from our Vicar Revd Sarah Patten 
  

Dear church family, 

Winter is probably the least popular season 
isn’t it. There are very few people who say 
that cold and sometimes miserable weather 
is their preferred time of the year. Of course 
there are good things about Winter too, the 
glow of the fire (or the hum of the heat 
pump!), winter sports for those into skiing 
etc.  

Yet in Winter certainly for deciduous trees 
and a number of plants, it is a season which 
is absolutely necessary as during the 
dormancy of the plant it recuperates before 
blooming and producing fruit once again. 

Sometimes illness, or life stage or 
circumstances can produce a kind of winter 
in our live, maybe enforced rest, or having to 
sit something out. We can look on this as 
something that must be endured, or we 
could look on it as a winter season where 
dormancy will give way to new life. Rest is so 
important that the bible tells us that on the 
seventh day of creation ‘he (God) rested 
from all his work.’  

For those of us who enjoy being busy it can 
be hard to take a slowdown, a loss of 
independence, or a setback that costs us 
time. Yet when we look at these things, 
sometimes they are very good for us. At the 
beginning of the year Methodist churches in 
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COTS Youth is for young people in school years 7 to 13. 
During school terms we meet on Friday evenings 7.00 pm to 9.00 pm and  

during the 9.00 am Sunday service in the Youth Basement.  

 

Today we’re beginning our youth programme for the 
term.  Come and join us in the youth lounge after the 

opening worship at the 9am service 

 

This Friday we are throwing a farewell party for Tom 
and Femke who are both heading off for study 

overseas.  Come at 7pm, with $2 to contribute towards 
supper. 

 

Watch out for further news and updates on the COTS 
Youth Facebook page. 

If you were to get a letter from Jesus, saying the things you 
are doing well, and those things that you are not doing right, what do you think would be 
pointed out?  Would you be able to read it and learn from it?  

This week we start a new series. Letters from a King. Letters to churches in the New 
Testament of the Bible talking about who they are, what they are doing a really good job on, 
and what needs looking at. We are thinking about what we can learn from these messages.  

Today is Ephesus. They had many really good things going 
on that are worth celebrating and cheering about. They had 
survived much adversity. But they also had a flaw. They 
didn’t love God as much as they used to.  

We also meet Jack and John. They are 10-year-old twins who 
are heading off to camp.  

WHAT IS J TEAM?  J Team is for ages 3 to Yr 6 at 9am & 
11am services during term time.  We have two age groups 
at J Team at both our services 9am-10.15am and 11am-
12.20pm. 



Notices 
Revd Shashikant  
(Shashi) Christian.  
Shashi is looking 
forward to joining us 
here at Church of the 
Saviour on 1 
September after 
Sarah’s departure, and 
he will be the interim Priest-in-Charge until 
we recruit a permanent Vicar. 

Shashi and his wife Ruth have a grown-up 
daughter and they live in Howick. 

The following is extracted from the profile 
provided by Shashi: 

Passionate, strategic, organisational and 
pastoral team leader who enjoys building 
and enhancing meaningful gospel-focused 
relationships. With a strong personal faith, 
Shashi is a missional, call driven individual 
seeking to serve as a leader of the Parish. 

Since 2010 Shashi has been in leadership 
roles at SIM International, a missionary 
organisation. Prior to that he worked as a 
Missioner at St Margaret’s, Hillsborough 
with Rev Max Scott. 

Shashi and his family moved to New Zealand 
2001 and commenced work as Dean in the 
Distance Learning Department at the New 
Covenant International Bible College in 
Penrose here in Auckland. 

Prior to coming to New Zealand Shashi 
served as Presbyter (equivalent to Vicar) at 
Saint Luke’s Hindustani Church in Hyderabad 
India. 

¶ Shashi will start with us on Sunday 1st 

September 

¶ Martyn continues his role as Associate 

Vicar 

¶ Our Archdeacon has indicated Shashi will 

be with us for at least 6 months 

¶ Shashi, his wife Ruth and daughter 

Shiprah will continue to reside a their 
Howick home.  Vestry will need to find a 
tenant for 50 Kay Drive until it is required 
by the new permanent Vicar 

¶ As interim Priest-in-Charge Shashi’s role 

will be to keep COTS on the same course 
as we are at present with no mandate to 
make any significant changes. 

 
Leaving gift and card for Sarah.  We will be 
making a presentation to Sarah at the church 
social on 3rd August, ahead of her final 
Sunday with us on August 18th.  If you would 
like to contribute to a leaving gift, please 
place this in the offering bags in an envelope 
marked “Leaving gift for Sarah” or make an 
online gift clearly referenced for Sarah’s gift.  
A card for Sarah is available to sign in the 
church foyer. 
 
Brian Ayers.  We are sad to advise of the 
death of Brian Ayers on Monday 18th July. 
He was a long time member of our church 
together with his wife Margaret. They were 
both very involved in ministry. Brian and 
Margaret were missionaries in the Solomon 
Islands. He and Margaret led a Life Group in 
their home for a number of years. They were 
both involved with the counting and banking 
of our Sunday Giving and only gave up due 
to health.  Brian’s funeral was at Powley on 
Tuesday 23rd July. 

The Word for Today.  The August-October 
edition is  available from the cupboard in the 
church foyer.  $2 donation appreciated. 
 

Youth team helpers required.  If you 
would be able to assist our youth 
team in their Sunday morning or 
Friday night sessions, please see 
our youth intern Kathryn, 
k.n.kennerley@gmaill.com 

On this week 

Evening Worship Sunday 7pm at church 
Playgroup  Mon, Wed and Thurs 9am 
Seniors @ the Bay  Monday and Friday 9.30 
Mainly Music  Tuesday 10am 
Wednesday Service 9.30am 
SPACE (parenting course) Weds 1pm 
Bible in Schools  BHB Primary 8.50am 
ESOL pre-intermediate Thursday 10am 
Youth  Friday 7-9pm 
Sunday Services—see front page 
Rest Home services—Crestwood next Sunday 
10am 
 
Follow us: 

 
   facebook.com/cotsnz 
 
 @cots_nz 
 

  @cots_nz 

You can contribute to the work here at COTS: Deposit donation directly to the church bank account  
(for donations only) 12 3049 0264019 52 with your name or donor number as reference, contact the office 
for a donor number to get a tax receipt. This can be an ongoing automatic payment or a one-off donation. 
An EFTPOS machine is available in the church foyer for donations. 

it be ratified in heaven 

It’s a prayer which acknowledges that 
God’s plans for us may include a season 
of Winter in our lives, but that we can 
trust Him, as we offer ourselves to Him 
again. You may like to pray this 
courageous prayer yourself today. 

 

Love and blessings,  

Sarah 

 

C oming Up 

Church Social Saturday 3rd August, 4-
7pm.  Spit roast, musical entertainment, 
face painting, quizzes and much more.  
Last chance to get your tickets from the 
church office: $5 adults and $2.50 
children. 

World Day of Prayer.  An opportunity 
exists to be the local contact person for 
this daytime ecumenical service which 
takes place in March each year.  See 
Martyn or Sarah if you would be 
interested to do this. 

Ross, Olena & Myles Davidson would like 
to express their deepest gratitude to all 
who prayed for their daughter, and sister, 
Narelle, during her recent critical illness. 
 
Narelle went to be with her Lord on 
Wednesday the 10th of this month. 
 
The three of us were with Narelle during 
the hours before her passing- she had no 
fear and was clearly in the presence of the 
Lord and it was evident that Jesus was with 
her. It was so beautiful.  Your expressions of 
love and sympathy, and your upholding 
prayers will always be treasured so very 
much by us. 


